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Someone is bringing the gladness of beauty through the spring
flower shows and the autumn gathering of leaves. We thank
them for trouble expressed in hues of great beauty.

The Annual Report.

We hold in our hands the annual report of the Associate
Alumnze. It is wonderfully interesting reading, and speaks for
itself as to the amount of work done during the year. We com-
mend it to your earnest perusal and study.

‘“We are becoming better known among the community, and
never has there been more widespread interest in Alumnee work,
either within the Association or without. We are on a strong
basis ; old graduates keep coming back, and our circle of workers
has materially widened.”” We quote from the President’s report.

Our enrolled membership is 1,065. The Treasurer reports
disbursements to the amount of $541.81 from the general fund for
incidental and current expenses. ‘The Library Committee hasre-
ceived $1,596 and disbursed $701 during the year. The Shakes-
peare Committee has received $361 and expended $347.

The combined receipts of the Kindergarten and Kindergarten
Co-operative Committees have been $r1,161. The cash now on
hand for this work is $1,235."

The receipts for the ALUMNE NEWs have been $182. 'This is
not what it should be with a membership of 1,065, every one of
whom is presumably interested in the welfare of her Alma Mater
and its graduates. But there is no question that as the graduates
appreciate the benefits of keeping in touch with the Association
(and how better can this be accomplished than through the me-
dium of such a paper as the NEws?) the subscription list will
double and treble itself.

For the Neustadt, Wood and Covell Memorials there have
been expended $448, with a balance in hand of about $700.

We call attention to these statistics. ‘They show how wide-
spread the work is becoming, and how great is the need of time,
money, labor, on the part of each and every one who can afford
one or the other, or all. The Treasury needs funds; the Com-
mittees need members ; the Association needs work and workers.

We wish there were space for a more extended review of the
report. It should be read from cover to cover with the thought
in mind, ‘‘ Where can I best help?”’

Miss Mary Dithridge, Class of ’93, is studying medicine at
Ann Arbor University.



